Final 6/24/19
Bartlett High School

Booster Club

Meeting Minutes

Meeting Date:  May 20, 2019  
Meeting Time: 7:00 PM – BHS A130
Presiding: Nathan Gac (President)
Officers Present: Kelly Pancamo (Vice President), Janice Wolf (Secretary), Shelia Bednarke (Asst. Treasurer), Ken Pavell (Treasurer).

Directors Present:  Janice Wolf (Boys Basketball),  Rob Euliano (Baseball), Adena Hedeen (Girls Basketball), John Zenino (Cheer), Yvonne Mundorf (Fine Arts),  Renee Young, Frank Priami (Football),   Lisa Medendorp ( Boys Soccer/Boys Volleyball/Track),  Gina Tomillo (Softball), Peggy Edmier (Girls Swimming), Mark Johnson (Wrestling).   
BHS STAFF/Parents/Visitors:  Jeff Bral (BHS Athletic Director), Erika Nelson (Boys Basketball).  
Called to Order at 7:02 PM by Nathan Gac (President)
Welcome 

Presentation from the Broadcasting Club – Victoria Wojcik & Sha Bomm
Looking to provide a hands on experience to students with the formation of this club.  This concept surfaced when the students participated in the Student Summit.  Looking to start up the “Hawk Talk” again which was a weekly news offering which highlighted club and sports offerings.

Currently, students are not aware of club and events at BHS.  It’s hard to get info out to all the students.  Looking to provide cute, short video segments online to encourage students to participate.  Proposing such video segments will help all clubs and activities.  Currently, the daily announcements are just ignored.

Proposing to produce the “Hawk Talk Show.” Its’ goal is to improve school spirit, increase school pride and participation.  Just recently there was a Talent Show for the sophomore class.  The BHS group made it to Sectionals and it went unnoticed.  The “Hawk Talk Show” would also include a Sport Segment.  The Sports Segments could be run in the cafeteria, provide live streaming video on U-Tube also. 

A goal of the Broadcasting Club is to increase parent and student awareness.

l 
To get started, the Broadcasting Club will need Equipment.  The Athletic Director, Jeff Bral, is providing $2000 in funding, however, the club will need an additional $2800.  The club is looking to get more students involved and is looking to make it fun. They have had three meetings thus far and approximately 20 students participated.  The Club’s platform is U-Tube for those students interested in sports, they are looking to have announcers to help develop this skill set.  The club is also proposing working with the Yearbook Club.  This club will have resources available via the Library Renovation.  A number of students have stepped up and expressed an interest in editing.  The goal is to have training available in August for those students interested in editing.  This club has also consulted the South Elgin Beacon Academy to learn from their processes, successes etc.
· Ken Pavel, BHS Booster Treasurer motions to accept the Broadcasting Club as a Booster Club.  John Zenino of Cheer seconds the motion, motion passes, no objections, no abstentions.

· Ken Pavel, BHS Booster Treasurer motions for up to $3,000 from the Main Boosters to match the initial investment for the equipment purchases.  Support of this motion is based on the fact that all clubs, sports and the fine arts performances will be covered.  Second Lisa Medendorp, motion passes, no objections or abstentions.

Elections

Request for Candidates to Step Up for a position by Nathan Gac, BHS Booster President.  Received three nominations.  None received from the floor.
Fourth of July Festival 
Review of Two Opportunities presented to the Boosters:

1.  July 5th – Work the Beer Tent from 5-8 pm, need 15 people.  Clubs are interested.  E-mail Erika Nelson if interested in working a shift on behalf of your club.  Shelia Bednarke volunteered to purchase shirts for the event.
2. Beer Ticket Sales for the duration of the Festival, need 14 people per day.  Boosters decided they would not take on the staffing of the Beer Ticket Sales. 

Meeting Minutes:  Renee Young motions to accept the meeting minutes, 2nd Frank Priami, motion passes, no objections.

Mail:  Bank Statements 
President’s Report – Nathan Gac 
· Thank you for the Awards Night, the place looked great.  Looking to improve communication next year.  MCs did a great job too.  Looking to make a few changes for next year.  Also, received some feedback that awards were hurtful.
· Have our elections in May, new Board takes over on July 1. 
· Incoming Freshmen – if they would like to participate on a Board or become a Director of a club, they need to become a member of the Boosters. 
· Club elections need to be consistent.  Notify Boosters if elections occur other than May.  Elections need to occur to support the spirit of the club.
Treasurer’s Report – Nathan Gac for Ken Pavell
Funds on Deposit:

Checking: $ 86,975.24
Money Market: $ 167,869.05
Bingo: $ 5408.65
Membership:

· Total of 172 Memberships.

Donations/Sponsorships: No Report
Motions:  
1. Founders Bricks – 100 Bricks in a temporary frame at the field .  Motion for $3265 for the Bricks, 2nd Lisa Medendorp, motion passes, no objections.

2. Varsity Awards Night Refreshments – motion for $1,010 for a donation to the food club and Greco expenses, 2nd Lisa Medendorp, motion passes no objections. 
Athletic Director’s and Principal’s Report  
Jeff Bral:
· Hoping weather will cooperate with all the upcoming playoffs.
· Baseball won in a walk-off.
· Softball is at Fremd vs. South Elgin.
· Volleyball became the Conference Champions.  Start the next round at St. Charles North.l 
· La Crosse lost to Nequia.
· Girls La Crosse has won and will advance to the next round.  
Committee Updates:  Looking for Committee Chairmen for multiple Committees.
Bylaws – Nathan Gac – No Report.
Nominating Committee – 
Scholarship – Kristie Bruneman will present at the Senior Awards Ceremony.
Apparel – 
Varsity Dinner –  
Wall of Fame –
Concessions –
Communications – Open
Fundraising – Open  
Elections/Nominations:

· Slate of Candidates – Nathan Gac (President), Adeena Hedeen (Vice President), Erika Nelson (Secretary), Open (Treasurer).

· Discussion regarding slate of candidates and open position of Treasurer.  President suggested the possibility of appointing people to roles.  The positions run through June 30th.  Suggestions made to delay vote.  

· Review of the activities the treasurer focuses on.  For instance the two fundraisers for next year and the scholarships.  There is a handbook in place to support the role of Treasurer.  Uses Quick Books.  Need to reconcile deposits and cut checks.  Utilizes an Access Database for running reports reconciling deposits and checks.  Treasurer also works to obtain annual Health Certificates for the Boosters, we have our own independent of the school.  Also is responsible for the Booster debit card.  

· Request for Nominations from the floor:

· Motion to elect the slate of candidates Nathan Gac (President), Adena Hedeen (Vice President), Erika Nelson (Secretary).  None in favor, all objected, no abstentions, motion fails.

· Motion to elect the slate of candidates Nathan Gac (President), Shelia Bednarke (Vice President), Adena Hedeen (Treasurer), Erika Nelson (Secretary).  2nd John Zenino, motions passes, no objections, no abstentions.
· Review of open Assistant Treasurer role – membership cards.

· Things that will need immediate attention:  Concessions, insurance, permits, Sams Club card.

· Football Field – need a temporary permit for concessions.         
Club Reports:

Band – No Report.
Cheer – John Zenino – Cheer will be having elctions  
Softball – Gina Tomillio – need the grill, Renee Young will be President of Girls Softball for next year.
Baseball – No Report

Basketball (Girls) – Adena Hedeen - No Report
Basketball (Boys) – Janice Wolf – No Report
BPAC – No Report
Choir – No Report
Cross Country Boys & Girls -No report
Dance Team – No Report 
Fear Nation – No report

Fine Arts – Yvone Mundorf:  will have their Board elections at the beginning of the school year.  Offering 3 scholarships.  Currently have 55 Crafters who have applied to participate in the Craft Show.  Craft Show will have 2 raffles,  a quilt raffle and a donated item from a crafter.
Football – Renee Young  have a New President – Frank Priami.  Will have elections in the January/February timeframe.  Will e-mail new board members. 
· Frank Priami motions for $5000 for Scrimmage Uniforms for Summer Leagues and training purposes.  2nd Lisa Medendorp,  motion passes no objections.
Golf Boys – No Report
Gymnastics- No report
La Crosse – 
· Erika Nelson motions for $1000 for Senior Scholarship; 2nd Lisa Medendorp, motion passes, no objections.

· Renee Young motions for $2000 for Boys End-of Season and $2000 for Girls End-of Season gathering.  2nd Lisa Medendorp, motion passes, no objections.

Mock Trial – No report
Orchestra – No Report.
Soccer (Boys) – No Report
Soccer (Girls) – No Report
Student Council – No Report

Boys Swimming – No report
Girls Swimming – No Report 
HOSA– No Report
Track Girls – No Report
Track Boys – No Report
Volleyball Boys - Lisa Medendorp –No Report
Volleyball Girls – No report
Wrestling – Mark Johnson 
· Motions for $570.05 for Youth Club Slinglets and  $500 for Gym Fees at Larkin,  2nd Lisa Medendorp; motions passes, no objections. 
Old & New Business
The Next General Booster Board Meeting 
The next meeting is June 24, 2019 at 7pm at a location to be named, thinking of Bannermans.  
Meeting Adjourned 8:15 pm – Motion by Yvonne Mundorf;  2nd Lisa Medendorp.  Motion passes no objections.
Respectfully Submitted, Janice Wolf, Secretary, BHS Booster Club.
After the Meeting
1.  Adena Hedeen of Girls Basketball would like to motion to spend $4097.00 for new uniforms.

1.  Tim Roberts of Band motions for $500 for the Band Scholarship.  

2.  John Zenino of Cheer motions for up to $1300 for the bus for Cheer Camp at Lake Geneva. 
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